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Republic of the Philippines
North Eastern Mindanao State University

MEMORANDUM FROM THE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
No. D®-039 s. 2024

TO: Director for Student Welfare and Development ;
Campus Directors
Campus Heads, Student Welfare and Development DATE:
Supreme Student Council of the Campuses ‘

DATE: August 27, 2024

SUBJECT: OGPINAS 2024

Greetings of peace and solidarity.

In line with our commitment to fostering student engagement and leadership, each
campus is hereby requested to send two (2) representatives from the Student Council of
the respective campuses to the OGPinas 2024 event. The event will take place on
August 30, 2024, in Butuan City.

This event is a significant opportunity for our students to engage with broader
governance initiatives and network with fellow student leaders from other institutions. It
is vital that our representatives are active members of the Student Council who can
effectively represent our university.

The 14 student-representatives (2 from each campus) shall be accompanied by the
OSWD Director.

Please ensure the attendance of the selected representatives. Please submit the names
of the chosen representatives to the Office of the Director for Student Welfare and
Development the soonest time possible.

Your cooperation in this matter is greatly appreciated.

Thank you. Padayon sa pag-ALPAS NEMSU!

For the grassroots and in the spirit of vibrant leadership,

FOR AND ON BEHALF OF

NEMESIO G. LOAYON VLYV BAGOOD, EdD
SUC Presid CampugDirector- Main Campus

Encl.: Invitation from DBM
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August 15, 2024

NEMESIO G. LOAYON, Ph.D.
University President

North Eastern Mindanao State University
Tandag City, Surigao del Sur

Dear President Loayon:
Greetings from the Philippine Open Government Partnership (PH-OGP)!

People’s participation is one of the core principles of the OGP and the significance of
engaging civil society organizations (CSOs) in policy formulation and decision-making
has been recognized as an integral aspect of OGP processes. That is why after the
successful run of OGPinas! Nationwide Advocacy Campaign in 2023, the PH-OGP
Steering Committee is bringing this information, education, and communication
activity to eleven (11) localities this 2024. This aims to engage thousands of civil
society participants and the youth to learn and get to know more about PH-OGP and
what it has to offer.

As PH-OGP’s main platform of engagement, the OGPinas! 2024 shall serve as an
avenue to socialize PH-OGP's plans for the medium term, introducing in every region
the 6" PH-OGP National Action Plan (NAP) and showcasing its commitments. We are
likewise making space for the new non-government actors in the Steering Committee
to share past successes and current plans on amplifying the open government
advocacy as a crucial role in convening the civil society in line with Section 3 of
Executive Order No. 31, s. 2023, which mandates promotion of open and participatory
governance through advocacy and outreach activities.

In this regard, we would like to invite fourteen (14) representatives from the
University to participate in the OGPinas 2024 in Butuan City on August 30,
2024, Details of the venue and final program will be sent separately, meantime
attached is the concept note for your reference.

We kindly request for your confirmation on or before August 22, 2024. Should you
require any additional information or have any specific preferences, please do not
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hesitate to contact Mr. Elvin D. Chatto via email at dbm_ro13@dbm.gov.ph, landline
at (085) 817-1600 or mobile via +639-98979-8363. We greatly appreciate your
consideration of our invitation and look forward to your positive response.

We hope to have the privilege of your presence at the event.

Thank you very much.

Best regards,

an
MARIA FE D. JAGNA, CESO III
Regional Director




